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Pearl Valley HOA - Shuttle Bus Service - FAQ 

The launch of the HOA's new shuttle bus service at the beginning of this week has certainly 

generated a great deal of interest and comment within the Pearl Valley community! 

Here is a list of frequently asked questions and answers which we trust will address the key 

issues: 

Q. Who is the bus service for?

A. The service is provided by the HOA and is intended for the convenience of residents'

domestic staff, some of whom need to walk long distances from the Estate entrance to their

place of work. It is not for the use of contractors or employees of service providers operating

on the Estate.

Q. Why has this service been introduced?

A. The HOA has received many requests over the years to introduce an internal transport

service for residents' domestic staff. Whilst some residents drive to the main gate to fetch

their staff themselves, others are not able to, and many domestic workers are required to

walk long distances to get to work, often in extreme weather conditions. In some instances,

this leads to people taking short-cuts across the golf course which can interfere with play

and also runs the risk of serious injury.

Q. ls it compulsory for people to use the bus service?

A. No. Use of the bus service is entirely voluntary. Residents may still fetch their employees

themselves and people who do not want to use the bus for any reason are free to walk to

their place of work as long as they do not walk on the golf course.

Q. What is the fee to use the bus?

A. The bus service is being provided free of charge during the initial three-month trial

period.

Q. What does the trial period involve?

A. The HOA will monitor usage, test alternative routes and time schedules, and assess

different options for potential user tariffs in the future. Any changes will be communicated

to residents and users in advance.

Q. What are the bus routes and where are the bus stops?

A. The bus routes and stops can be viewed here.

Q. Why can't passengers be picked up and dropped off at their place of work? Some people

still have to walk up to 300m to the nearest bus stop.

A. Unfortunately, it's not practically possible to drop everyone off at individual locations.




